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January 31, 2023

The Recreation Board Meeting of Perry Township was called to order by acting Chairman David
Lindenmuth at 7:00 p.m. on January 31, 2023 at the Township Municipal Building, 680 Moselem Springs Road,
Shoemakersville, PA.

Present: David Lindenmuth
Mike Dreibelbis
Rochelle Dreibelbis- Secretary
Robert Schaner Jr

Absent: Eliza Hunsicker

3. Re-organization- Mike Dreibelbis made a motion to appoint David Lindenmuth as Chairman of the
Recreation Board for 2023. Seconded by Robert Schaner Jr. Motion carried. Robert Schaner Jr made a motion to
appoint Mike Dreibelbis as Vice-chairman of the Recreation Board for 2023. Seconded by David Lindenmuth.
Motion carried. Mike Dreibelbis made a motion to appoint Rochelle Dreibelbis as Secretary of the Recreation
Board for 2023. Seconded by David Lindenmuth. Motion carried. Re-organization is as follows:

Chairman: David Lindenmuth, Vice-chairman: Mike Dreibelbis, Secretary: Rochelle Dreibelbis

4. Meeting Minutes from Recreation Board December 27, 2022- Mike Dreibelbis made a motion to approve
the minutes from December 27, 2022. Robert Schaner Jr seconded the motion. Motion carried.

5. Treasurer’s Report: As of December 31, 2022, the balance in the Recreation Fund was $18,437.62. The old
slide from the park was sold for $2,075.00. which was deposited into the recreation fund. $595.00 was deposited
from the cell tower lease. $485.00 was deducted for tree trimming at the park. The current balance is $18,547.62.
Mike Dreibelbis made a motion to approve the Treasure’s Report. Seconded by Robert Schaner Jr. Motion carried.

6. AED Quote- Hamburg Area Youth Baseball League has been discussing the need for each baseball field to
have an AED on-site. Each organization was encouraged to reach out to their municipality for purchasing
assistance. The quoted cost of the AED is $1,335.00, which includes an infant/child key. The baseball league is
to schedule training for the coaches. An AED would also be beneficial for other recreation park events. Lance
Adam recommended having an AED at the municipal building as well. Chairman Lindenmuth made a motion to
approve purchasing an AED for $1,335.00 from the Recreation Fund. Seconded by Mike Dreibelbis. Motion
carried. Chairman Lindenmuth will attend the Supervisors Meeting for approval. Discussion of purchasing a
second AED for the municipal building will be held at that time.

7. Weed Spraying Contract Renewal- All Green Lawn Care sent a renewal contract for weed spraying at the
park, excluding the baseball infields. Total price for the year is $1,000.00, which is two separate spray
applications. All Green provides a $50.00 discount if the bill is pre-paid now. Chairman Lindenmuth made a
motion to approve renewing the spraying contract with All Green at the pre-paid price of $950.00. Seconded by
Mike Dreibelbis. Motion carried.

*Update on pole for large playset: Nolt Metals quoted roughly $200.00-225.00 for a matching pole. Tri-county
Coatings can powder coat and color match as close as possible for roughly $100.00. Plan is to move forward
with replacing the pole so the project can be finished early spring.

8. Pavilion Discussion- The Recreation Board would like to move forward with drawings for updating the
concession stand and adding an attached pavilion. Jeremy Troxell was in attendance for Watkins Synergetics



Architect. Jeremy proposed different avenues of phasing the project. Discussion was held on bidding and
coding requirements. Jeremy could tailor the drawings in different phases. Chairman Lindenmuth made a
motion to allow Watkins Synergetics Architect to proceed with pavilion drawings, and to not exceed a price of
$12,000.00. Seconded by Mike Dreibelbis. Motion carried. The electric to the concession stand would also need
to be upgraded.

New Business:

- Stone parking area in the lower lot for the basketball court.

- Infield Mix for Bell Field and Dietrich Field needed.

- The Scouts are bringing the car show back this year. They will use the lower field to park cars. Date
of the car show is Sunday, August 13, 2023.

- Lions Club Easter Egg Hunt is April 8, 2023.

- Perry Athletic Association purchased 3 bleachers for Bell Field

- Parking lot needs to be paved. (Add sleeve for electric before paving)

- Basketball poles need painting

- Sand Volleyball pit needs attention

Adjourn: Mike Dreibelbis made a motion, seconded by Robert Schaner Jr to adjourn the meeting at 7:53 p.m.
Motion carried.
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David Lindenmuth, Chairman Rochelle Dreibelbis, Secretary



